SUJBECT: WMATA BOARD MEMBER BOB LAUBY

COMMENDATION OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE WASHINGTON METROPOLITAN AREA TRANSIT AUTHORITY

WHEREAS, Bob Lauby faithfully represented the federal government on the Metro Board of Directors from June 2016 until June 2018; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Lauby served on the Board's Customer Service, Operations and Security Committee, its Pension Committee as Vice Chair and its Safety and Service Delivery Committee as Chair; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Lauby brought his extensive knowledge of and experience in rail safety and safety processes to his role as a Board member; and

WHEREAS, Metro greatly benefited from his expertise resulting from his 40-year career in railroads and rail transit involving safety, security, accident investigation, project management, project engineering, manufacturing, and vehicle maintenance; and

WHEREAS, he championed transparency regarding incident investigations and reporting on behalf of Metro's stakeholders and customer; and

WHEREAS, his focus on safety reporting and keeping safety issues at the forefront of the Board's discussions allowed the Board to more fully exercise its oversight role; now therefore be it

RESOLVED, That the WMATA Board of Directors offers its sincere gratitude to Bob Lauby for his service and leadership as a member of the WMATA Board of Directors; and be it further

RESOLVED, That the WMATA Board of Directors commends Bob Lauby for his dedication to providing the best service for WMATA customers.

Jack Evans	
Chair	